
MINUTES 
SPECIAL CALLED CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

BOERNE PUBLIC ART COMPETITION (ART AL FRESCO) 
PATRICK HEATH PUBLIC LIBRARY – COMMUNITY ROOM 

451 North Main 
Boerne, TX  78006 

September 18, 2015 – 5:30 PM 
 

Minutes of the Special Called City Council meeting of September 18, 2015.   
 
Present: Mayor Mike Schultz, Mayor Pro Tem Ron Cisneros, Council Member Christina 
Bergmann, Council Member Charlie Boyd IV, Council Member Jeff Haberstroh and Council 
Member Nina Woolard.   
 
Staff Present: Pam Bransford, Paul Barwick, Melissa Grace, Doug Meckel, Mark Mattick, Sandy 
Mattick, Kelly Skovbjerg, Larry Woods, Mary Woods, and Linda Zartler.   
 
Recognized / Registered Guests: Due to the nature of the event, guests did not register. 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER – 5:30 PM 

 
Mayor Schultz called the City Council to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
2.        WELCOMING REMARKS FROM MAYOR SCHULTZ 
 
Mayor Schultz welcomed the audience to the event.  Mayor Schultz acknowledged and thanked 
the City Council Members, members of the Public Art Competition Committee and Staff 
Members.  The Mayor explained the voting process for the competition.  Mayor Schultz 
thanked the Majestic Ranch Arts Foundation for their gifts of art. 
 
3.        COMMENTS FROM HILL COUNTRY COUNCIL FOR THE ARTS 
 
Paula Horner, Vice President of the Hill Country Council for the Arts spoke of the purpose and 
importance that public art plays in a community.  She provided an example of a town’s 
placemaking as a result of public art.  Ms. Horner stated that public art returns us to our 
humanity and enhances our sense of community. 
 
4.      COMMENTS ON THE HILL COUNTRY MILE AND CITY’S PERMANENT ART COLLECTION 
 
Mr. Paul Barwick, Special Projects Director stated that public art will help create a more vibrant 
downtown.  Mr. Barwick reviewed the permanent pieces of art that the City currently owns.  He 
acknowledged and thanked those who have donated funds, time and pieces of art to the City. 
 
5.      PRESENTATION ON THE ART COMPETITION, WALKING TOUR AND VOTING 
 

Mr. Barwick introduced Mary Woods, Special Projects Manager.  Ms. Woods discussed the 



various pieces of art in the Art al Fresco Public Art Exhibition and their placement.  She 
acknowledged and thanked the artists that loaned their pieces of art to the City for the year. 
 
6.  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m for lack of a quorum. 
 
 
                                                                                                                     APPROVED: 
ATTEST:                                                                                                        
 ________________________ 
 Mayor 
____________________________                                                         
Deputy City Secretary 
 
  


